Project JavNMR Referee Report

I first note that I comment as a computer scientist and not as an expert in biology. Thus my comments should only be used in considering computational issues.

This is a sound and interesting (to a computer scientist) concept and I agree with proposer about the value of Java for this type of problem, i.e. instrument control and data analysis.

I would strongly recommend that the proposer either studies available web information more carefully or establishes a collaboration with a colleague more familiar with some of computer science issues. Here are some areas where I think proposer can benefit from existing work.

1) First note the following Web resources which include useful software and papers that define current "best practice".

a) http://www.npac.syr.edu/projects/javaforcse/ that lists various activities in area covered by proposal. There are 50 papers online here.

b) http://www.cs.ucsb.edu/conferences/java98/ , http://www.acl.lanl.gov/iscope/ which are important conferences in area

c) http://www.vni.com/products/index_hi.html documents first commercial products including Java Scientific libraries

d) http://kopernik.npac.syr.edu:8888/scivis/index.html is a useful Java visualization system

2) I suggest study of coding techniques for efficient scientific computation -- see some of papers in 1)a) above.

3) I suggest looking at use of Javabeans, which offer good software engineering and the natural linkage with COM that proposer seems to need.

4) I believe that references in 1)a) also discuss tradeoffs between use of server and client technology which I believe is relevant here

5) As in 1) c) and work of Dongarra at Univ. of Tennessee, one can expect others to produce high quality Java numerical mathematics software. I would not recommend putting much effort here.

The above defines "best practice" and if this project was performed in this context, I expect it to be both successful as a NMR project and interesting to the computer science community. As the relevant technology is changing so rapidly, I would have preferred a somewhat larger effort involving a collaboration between computer scientists and computational biologists. However all the information is on the web and if the proposers are diligent, they will be able to succeed. I note that a quality designed and executed project would certainly lead to a paper that would be acceptable to conferences such as those in 1b).

